
 

 

 

            

CITY OF UNIVERSITY CITY                                                                                                                           
REGULAR MEETING OF THE COMMISSION ON SENIOR ISSUES                                                    

VIA VIDEO CONFERENCE                                                                                                                                  
Monday, March 15, 2021 – 6:00 PM 

Members Present: 
Gloria Nickerson, Karl Reid, Teresa Huether, Sandra Hewitt 
 
Excused:  Aleta Klein, Council Liaison, Diane Clark 
 
Unexcused: Deja Scott 
 
Also in attendance: Lynda Euell-Taylor, Staff Liaison, 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:11 pm by Gloria Nickerson, President.  
 
Minutes:  Ms. Huether moved to accept the February 16th minutes; Mr. Reid seconded. Minutes approved by 
acclamation.   
 
Citizen Comments:  none  
 
County Older Adult Commission Report: With Mr. Flesch no longer on the Senior Commission, staff was reminded to 
remove this topic from future agendas as Mr. Flesch was a member of this St. Louis County commission and provided  
monthly reporting.  
 
Staff Liaison Report:  Ms. Euell-Taylor provided an update on status of recreation facility openings, continued closures 
and shared information regarding seasonal/part time employment opportunities with the Recreation Division and Ruth 
Park Golf Course. 
 
Council Liaison Report:  none 
 
New Business: 

• President Nickerson recommended Commissioners review their roles as members (i.e. Tasks #2, etc.) as well as 
the roles of all parties involved.  

• The Commission requested an updated member list. Ms. Euell-Taylor will provide to all Commissioners as soon 
as possible. 

 
Old Business:   

• Election of Officers:  Ms. Huether nominated Ms. Hewitt as Vice President; With no additional nominations, the 
nomination was approved, and Ms. Hewitt accepted the appointment.  

 
Other Updates/Topics of Concern:  Ms. Huether inquired about the status regarding the return of the part time Senior 
Coordinator position Councilperson Klein shared at the February 16th meeting. Ms. Euell-Taylor shared Councilperson 
Klein indicated she will update the Commission on this topic at the April meeting. 
 
Public/Citizen Participation:  none 
 
Closing Comments:  none 
 
Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 6:30 pm.     
 


